CAPITAL PROJECTS/ENGINEERING



MEMORANDUM

To:

Mayor

City Council

Doug Faseler, City Manager

From:

Jose (Joe) R. Ramos, Jr., P.E. City Engineer

Subject:

School Zone Designation

Navarro ISD - State Highway 123 - Link Road - Glenewinkel Road

Date:

September 11, 2017

On August 29, 2017, the City was notified of the non-working flashing school zone signs at the intersection of State Highway 123, Link Road and Glenewinkel Road in the Navarro Independent School District

A subsequent site inspection of the area has determined that a portion of Link Road school zone is not appropriately signed and/or striped. Currently, the westbound lane of Link Road, the school zone starts just west of SH 123. However, SH 123 is already part of a school zone, through the intersection.

Therefore, I propose to begin the school zone just east (215 feet) of the intersection, on Glenewinkel Road, allowing for all four points of the intersection within the school zone to be properly identified.

In addition, since the Navarro Independent School District is about to finish construction of a new middle school campus, immediately west of the existing school complex, I am proposing to extend the existing Link Road school zone to the western edge of the new campus. This will extend the existing school zone to approximately 2700 feet west of the intersection of Link Road and SH 123.

Cc:

John Donnelly

David Stahl

File